Minutes of the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District Annual Meeting held at  6:00 PM on October 20th, 2022 at Ben Franklin Junior High Library

Meeting called to order on 10/20/2022 at 18:02
Board of Commissioners present: Krista Olson, Mike Phillips, Carl Rasmussen, Joe Senn, Sage Stanchik, Keely Fishler (city appointed representative)
Previous meeting minutes: Joe Senn moved that we dispense and place on file the reading of the previous meeting minutes and they be approved as written. The motion was seconded by Steve Lenz and approved by all of the lake district members present.
Announcements: 
· Thank you to all of the residents, students, and local businesses who have volunteered over the past year.
· Koczikowski Beach area has been planted

· Healthy Shorelands Grants are still available until 11/1

· Don’t forget to prune tree branches around docks so harvesters can get closer in the summer

· If you have a wood fire out on the frozen lake this winter, please make sure you dispose of the ashes as the phosphorus will create algae overgrowth when the ice melts

· Please help keep storm gutters free of leaves/debris so water is able to drain
Vote for Commissioners: Commissioners up for election are Mike Phillips as board member and Carl Rasmussen for Treasurer. Jim Stanchik nominates both commissioners and Wayne Ganzer seconds the motion. A blind paper vote is conducted and both commissioners are elected with 18 votes for and 0 votes against. Commissioner election approved by all of the lake district members present.
2022 Harvesting and Chemical Treatments:

· In 2022, 88 loads of weeds were harvested from the lake despite multiple setbacks. 2022 has been a challenging year for harvesting. Not only did we have a harvester flip in August, but we have also had difficulties with staffing and equipment breakdowns. Please reach out if you are willing to help out with any aspect of harvesting for 2023.
· Because of the weed harvesting/harvester issues, the McDill Lake District board members have been in discussion with the City of Stevens Point on how the future of weed harvesting on McDill Pond will continue in the future.

· There have been no solid decisions made as we wait to hear what the city has to offer in regard to help with weed harvesting 

· The most recent chemical treatment was 10/11/22 which was Procellacor in the School Street Bay area.
Dredging project update: Michels Corp has wrapped up dredging for the year. They have completed 45% of the dredging project and will resume May 16, 2023, weather permitting. Over the winter, Earth Inc will continue to haul out the sand/silt that is located at the disk golf course on Patch Street.
Financial update: Interim Treasurer Carl Rasmussen presented the financial statement as of 10/13/2022. Balances are as follows: Business checking account “Total Cash”: $106,474.16. Reserves money market “Total Reserve Fund Balance”: $67,917.98. Dredge project money market “Total Fund Balance”: $431,745.49. Carl then shared a proposed budget for 2023. Joe Senn moved for approval of the financial report, which was seconded by Sheila Stanchik and approved by all of the district members present.
· Report from the audit committee: Carl Rasmussen reported that a review of the financial records and supporting documentation was performed by lake district members Liz Folton and Jim Stanchik. The financial records were found to be in order and support the financial statement.
Next meeting: The next meeting will be for quarter 4. It will be held on December 15th 2022 at 18:00 location to be determined. The next annual meeting will be October 19th 2023 at 18:00 location to be determined.
Meeting adjourned 10/20/2022 at 20:17.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Sage Stanchik, Secretary McDill Lake District.

